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I am writing in SUPPORT of SB 149, Oregon's New Neighbors Coordinated Access 

Act. 

 

I support assisting immigrants to settle into and become productive members of their 

communities. SB 149 will create infrastructure for a coordinated system of reception. 

It will provide the resources needed for Oregonians who have arrived seeking safety 

and protection to find housing, health care, employment, and education opportunities. 

This ensures our new neighbors can achieve their own goals of successfully 

contributing to our state. 

 

The Oregon’s New Neighbors Coordinated Access Act is the result of refugee 

resettlement agencies, immigrant-serving CBOs, and government agency 

collaboration working together to ensure that we continue to welcome new neighbors 

well. It reflects the shared need for coordinated access to existing  systems of 

support for new Oregonians 

 

SB 149 provides additional capacity so that when a new community member arrives 

with their children, they cannot wait outside for the estimated 6+ months it currently 

takes to be supported through mainstream shelter and housing services. 

 

Immigrants' contributions to our economy, our schools, our churches, our 

communities are immeasurable.  Insuring their smooth entry into American life is a 

worthy investment. 

 


